HANLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT HANLEY VILLAGE HALL

 AT 7.15 ON TUESDAY 8 November 2016
	Present: 
Tracy Stuart-Allen (TSA), Ken Pollock (KP),  Philip Spilsbury (SP), Angela Jordan (AJ), Peter Howells (PH), Caroline Palethorpe (CP), Margaret Yarnold (MJY)
APOLOGIES:   Simon Spring (SS), Jo Koland (JK), Lesley Lloyd (LL)
The Meeting was opened by the Chair Ms Tracy Stuart-Allen and Caroline Palethorpe (District Councillor) was welcomed.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:
Minutes of the Statutory Meeting of Tuesday 16 August 2016 (AGM) were corrected under Footpaths/Bridleways regarding a garden shed being built (this was not reported to MHDC.  The public right of access is not affected by the plot of land.  The Minutes were then passed as correct.
REPORT BY COUNTY COUNCILLOR:  Ken Pollock reported on the rebuilding of Eastham Bridge which will continue and should be completed by the Spring.  It will be a modern bridge, and an artist impression can be viewed on the Internet.

 

Due to the building of the Tesco Store, Tenbury High Street is experiencing more road chaos than normal.  There are plans for a left hand turn filter leaving the bridge towards Ludlow to ease traffic congestion, together with a wider right hand turn, so delivery lorries can access the bridge from the Burford side.  This will take time and the overflow car park will not be erected until December.  The Tesco Store will not open until all the road works are completed.

Ken Pollock’s report is attached to these minutes.

REPORT BY DISTRICT COUNCILLOR:  Caroline Palethorpe gave a report on Parish Councils and the Transparency Code, Local Democracy Day, Mobile Phone Coverage, Malvern Hills Community Award and the Free First Aid Courses, report attached to these minutes.   
There are two further First Aid Courses for the Parish Councillors to attend which are being held on the following dates:

· Thursday 24 November  at Martley Memorial Hall – 10 am to 1 pm

· Thursday 1 December at Tenbury Pump Rooms – 6 pm to 9 pm

To book a space contact Harry 01684 862372

Caroline thanked everyone for invited her to the Parish Council Meeting.
TSA to email Caroline regarding funding for a Salt Bin.

TSA to email regarding the Transparency Code for funding for a printer for the Parish Council.
CORRESPONDENCE:

· CALC Updates –  TS discussed volunteers for speed watch
· Unpaid Carers  discussed
· Parish Audit discussed

· Email received regarding BT Telephone Kiosks being removed and we can purchase ours for £1.00.  It was agreed to purchase the Telephone Kiosk for a £1.00.

· Charity Commission discussed.
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS:  None
FINANCIAL MATTERS:        
Bank balance:   £3,634.95
Payments to be made:

· Clerks Salary, Expenses and Tax Refund £313.13
· Atkinson’s Accountants £42.00
Receipts:  
· Precept £1,000
PLANNING:  
· 16/011/32/FUL Hurcot – Replacement of Stables – Approved

· 16/01316/HOU – Hanley Court – Large Porch on side of the house

PARISH LAND:

Registration of Parish Land – Tracy to ask SS.
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH:
MJY and JK attended the Teme Valley Neighbourhood Watch Meeting at Abberley Village Hall on 12 September 2016.  John Lakeman gave a brief introduction and introduced Ning Kedwards as the new Neighbourhood Watch Officer.  John Campion, the Police and Crime Commissioner reported on the strategic direction of the West Mercia Police and the changes he was making in his new role.  Sue Taylor talked on the new Community Messaging System and how to register to receive these messages. Jane Francis talked on the South Worcestershire Safer Neighbourhood Team and how rural crime had increased.  Paul Leopold reported on Smartwater and the ordering procedure and Neighbourhood Watch signs.  The meeting ended with Police Forum and discussion. Minutes from this meeting are available from Nina Edwards which will be requested and read out at the next meeting.  MJY to circulate messages from the Community Messaging System.
Neighbourhood Watch Officer to be discussed at the next meeting.

SPEEDING:

TSA reported an incident of a pedestrian being knocked down by a car on Hanley Broadheath (B4204) although the pedestrian was wearing high visibility clothing.  The vehicle did slow down but did not stop.  The vehicle would have had a broken side mirror.  The pedestrian suffered a broken arm and this incident was reported to the Police.  TSA asked for any volunteers to help with the Community Speed Scheme, training will be given.  The speed of motorists travelling along the B4204 was discussed and accidents that have occurred.  The VAS sign was discussed (which actually need new batteries) and is shared between Hanley Parish Council and several Parish Councils, Robert Wilkes being the Co-ordinator.

REPORTS BY COUNCILLORS WITH SPECIAL INTERESTS/RESPONSIBILITIES:  
Hanley Village Hall:  Events coming up – Supper on Saturday Night 12 November 2016 – tickets available.  Films at Hanley Village Hall are on Saturday 19 November 2016 at 7.30 pm Florence Foster Jenkins and Saturday 17 December 2016 at 7.30 pm - Jungle Book. 

Footpaths/Bridleways:  AJ reported problems with a gate on the Bridle path on Roger Gough’s farm.  TSA said that this had been reported.
HIGHWAYS:  
TSA reported that she had emailed Gerry Brienza, (who was the Liaison Officer for Malvern Hills District Council), regarding clearing the rain run-offs on the B4204 Hanley Broadheath.  Mr Brienza informed TSA that Roy Fullee was the new Highways Liaison Officer for Malvern Hill District Council.  The reply from Mr Roy Fullee is as follows:

‘With the exception of the section within the Upper Sapey parish area, the B4204 is the responsibility of Worcestershire County Council. There are guidelines
to which Parish Lengthsman work to while Parish Councils can identify areas of work which would be suitable for lengthsmen to tackle, although their safety is paramount and we would therefore advise the Parish Council from allocating work at locations where their health and safety would be compromised in the absence of any appropriate traffic management measures.  I will ensure the damaged concrete surrounds are reported for further investigation’.  He also said that he would look into the cats eyes being re-inserted.
MJY to ask Bernard Churchill to fill the Salt Bins in the Parish.  PS reported that John Hobson has moved the ton bag of Salt from his farm and placed in on the concrete opposite Stoneyford as he is no longer the Lengthsman.

LENGHTHSMAN SCHEME:  MJY to ask Bernard Churchill (Lengthsman) to carry out the following jobs as Lengthsman:
1. To clear all the run- offs and drains with a spade in Hanley Childe so that water can flow into drains and ditches.

2. To clear the ditch at the bottom of Rectory Road up Kintall Lane by the Parish Field.

DATE OF NEXT STATUTORY MEETINGS:  Tuesday 8 February 2017
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